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CHAIRMAN’S REPORT - 2012 
 
The Perth chapter of Bicycles for Humanity is truly up and running. Let me just list the main 
achievements since the first meeting of interested people on March 31, 2011: 

 Established a steering committee to guide formal establishment of the Perth Chapter; 
 Adoption of Bicycles for Humanity (WA) Constitution at first AGM on 6 July 2011 and 

Certificate of Incorporation issued on 10 August 2011; 
 Charitable Collections Licence issued 15 December 2011; 
 Raised around $20,000 cash in Foundation Sponsorship and received invaluable in-kind 

support from a number of service providers; 
 Assembled a volunteer list of people willing to assist with collection, preparation and 

packing of bikes; 
 Collected over 1500 bicycles of all shapes and sizes; 
 Developed relationships with a number of State, Local Government and private 

organisations to recycle used bikes; 
 Prepared, packed and shipped 680 bikes in two containers to Namibia; 
 Third container, holding another [350] bikes packed an ready for shipping; 
 Established regular contact with B4H Chapters in Melbourne and Sydney to share 

experience and common administrative costs; 
 Plans for moving to a more permanent storage and workshop facility in due course 

progressing well; 
 Well placed to continue shipping at least 2 container loads of bicycles per year. 

 
Most gratifying is the impact that all this effort is having on communities in Namibia. Our first 
container supported the establishment of a new Bicycling Empowerment Centre in Mondesa 
township in Swakopmund.  This BEC is run in partnership between Mr Elephant (BEC operator in 
nearby DRC township) and Catholic Aids Action (CAA).  In an email Joseph Tjitikulu, leader of CAA in 
Orongo Province expressed his appreciation of our efforts on behalf of the Mondesa community in 
this way, “Please forward our gratitude to the community in Perth and your organization Bicycles 
for Humanity for their kind gesture to open their hearts and hands to the less fortunate people of 
our society.”  Joseph went on to say “This project will definitely put a smile on the faces of the 



 
 
 

 

  

 

volunteers who are directly involved in the project and I believe also on their families that are 
benefiting from our volunteers.” 
 
The second container was used by Bicycling Empowerment Network in Namibia to re-supply 7 of 
the existing BECs – chosen on their track record for making real community contributions. Feedback 
from Duweltjie Bicycle Shop in Keetmanshoop reads (sic) - “We r greatfull 4 your support,,,. It helpz 
us alot” and from Rainbow Bicycle shop in Rehoboth says: “This is a short note to thank you very 
very much for the bicycles received at the Rehoboth Rainbow Bicycle Shop. We are very appreciative 
of the effort you make to help us continue with the projects through the assistance of the Bicycle 
empowerment network. This project teaches a lot and empowers us to support ourselves through 
the funds generated.   May you blessed always as you are a blessing to our activities.” 
   
This heartfelt feedback leaves me in no doubt that all our wonderful volunteers can be justly proud 
of their efforts and the generosity of our sponsors and supporters is well rewarded.   We can also 
be proud of our allocation of scarce resources .   96% of our expenditure went directly to shipping 
bikes, including cost of containers and insurance.  On behalf of the committee I would like to add 
my sincere thanks to the volunteers, sponsors and supporters who make it all possible. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
David Tucker 
Chairman 



 
 
 

 

  

 

 



 
 
 

 

  

 



 
 
 

 

  

 

 



 
 
 

 

  

 



 
 
 

 

  

 



 
 
 

 

  

 

 


